NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft) 
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 15th December, 2014 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Cllrs Tuson, Kalaher, Thomas-Foxley, Colledge, Rayner, Bradford, Jarman, Barraclough and Shimmen
The Chairman welcomed Members, Residents (8) and the Press

Questions and comments were then invited from members of the public.
The Parish Council had received a copy of a letter to the head of Nettlestone Primary School from the residents of East Green and some of them attended this meeting to address the members in person. The letter was with regard to the parking and turning of cars in their road during school times. The councillors heard of an increase in this practice during the current term and some of the instances that were witnessed could have resulted in a serious injury or worse. The reason for this deputation was to ask the Parish Council if they had any ideas as to what action may be open to them to combat this. Unfortunately, short of installing lockable bollards to the road entrance the councillors were at a loss to suggest any further ideas. 

There was a request from member of the public for a litter bin to be erected outside the Hersey Nature reserve due to the volume of litter generated in this area, especially during the summer months. Cllr Barry stated that he has already requested this to be included in the new waste contract. This was noted by the Parish Council and will be monitored.

A resident shared his views with the members on the potential devolution of services from the IW Council to Town and Parish level. He was concerned that the IW Council were getting some services on the cheap and avoiding their public responsibilities. The Chairman stated that the Parish Council will continue to engage in taking on some services like ground maintenance as it directly benefits the Parish but will continue to discuss all aspects of the use of public money.   

4382
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:
The Chairman had no further comments to make

4383
Apologies for Absence
The meeting was attended in full.
4384
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a pecuniary interest in Agenda item 6, Planning, b, (ii), P/01416/14: Knot Cottage, Rope Walk, Seaview, PO34 5EY and was not involved in any discussion or vote on this proposal.
As a result, the full Parish Council membership were recognised as having a personal interest in this item.
Cllr Jarman declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 9, the Parish Traffic Report

Cllr Rayner declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 9, the Parish Traffic Report

Cllr Tuson declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 8, Gibbwell Field Development and Agenda Item 9, the Parish Traffic Report 

Cllrs Tuson, Bradford and Jarman declared membership of the Royal British Legion
4385
It was proposed by Cllr Bradford and seconded by Cllr Kalaher that the minutes of the last meeting, held on November 17th be approved with no amendments. This was agreed unanimously by the members. 
4386
Matters Arising:

Cllr Turner was able to update the members on the attendance of Police Officers at Parish Meetings (4371). Following a letter written to the superintendent and a subsequent discussion with a traffic sergeant, it was agreed that they were unable to offer advice as they enforce the law, not make it.

Cllr Rayner asked the Clerk to update the members on plans to refurbish the Parish notice boards. The Clerk stated that the notice boards at Pondwell and on the Duver were in dire need of refurbishment and the one on Sandlands allotments has blown down and is in need of re-siting. The Clerk will seek some quotes for the work in January 2015.

Cllr Rayner also asked about the placing of the dog fouling signs on the Parish notice boards. The Clerk has not been able to produce good reproductions of the notice from the original he was given as it has been laminated and comes out faded. He is seeking a better original and will then get better quality copies for the notice boards.

Cllr Bradford asked for an update on the benches at the bottom of the high street. The Clerk stated that he was yet to establish who was responsible for their upkeep.

Cllr Bradford also reminded members of the outcome of the enforcement case at 18a Greenham Drive.

Cllr Tuson asked if there was any update with regard to the piece of land adjacent to the Roadside Inn. The clerk stated that he was going to approach Seafields Estate agents to see if they were prepared to provide a forwarding address for the owner of the land so as the Parish Council can write to them.

4387
Planning:
a)  Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.
      b)    The following applications were then considered

            (Closing date for comments 12th December 2014)

            i)        P/01309/14: 53 Salterns Beach Bungalows, Duver Road, 
                      Seaview, PO34 5AQ

                      Proposal: Variation of condition No 1 on TCP/5981N to allow
                      all year round holiday use.

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that an objection be submitted on the
                      grounds of unnecessary disturbance to migratory birds on the

                      Hersey nature reserve during the winter months and its

                      proximity to the SSSI and RAMSAR sites.

                      This was seconded by Cllr Bradford with 9 votes for and 1 vote 

                      against.

            (Closing date for comments 19th December 2014)

           ii)        P/01416/14: Knot Cottage, Rope Walk, Seaview, PO34 5EY
                      Proposal: Proposed dormer window on rear elevation
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 
                      Kalaher proposed that this application should be supported.

                      This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed unanimously by 

                      the members.

          iii)        P/01417/14: Robin Hill, Seaview Lane, Seaview, PO34 5DG
                      Proposal: Proposed terrace at first floor level on front elevation

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. 
                      This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher and agreed unanimously by

                      the members.

            (Closing date for comments 26th December 2014)
          iv)        P/01444/14: 9 Solent View Road, Seaview, PO34 5HY
                      Proposal: Alterations, conversion of garage and single storey 
                      extension on rear elevation to form additional living 

                      accommodation; boundary wall/fencing; shed (revised scheme)
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported.

                      This was seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by

                      the members.

4388
Reports:
i) I.W. Cllr Barry advised the members that the planning application for Harcourt Sands has been withdrawn after the planning officers recommended refusal. It was suggested that the developers want to submit revised plans for the scheme that will better appeal to the planning officers.

Cllr Turner asked for an update on the proposed pathway repairs at the bottom of Nettlestone Hill Path. Cllr Barry stated that he will find out and report back to the Parish Council. 
ii) N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported a good wine and cheese event despite a limited attendance. Also, Father Christmas at Vic’s Stores proved very popular. Cllr Barry reminded everyone about the Christmas Carol event at St Peter’s Church on 22nd December.
iii) IWALC: Cllr Kalaher stated that he had circulated the report from the last IWALC meeting to the members and there were no questions.
iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Bradford reported a recent trustees meeting had taken place. The trust needs to look at fund raising for the funds to carry out phase 2 of the project (the car parking).
4389
To receive update on Gibbwell Field Development from Bloombridge Developments:

Having received a slight update prior to the last meeting, Cllr Tuson asked for this to put on the agenda and contacted the developers for a more concise report. However, nothing has been forthcoming and therefore nothing was reported to this meeting. There may be an update available in the coming months.

4390
To receive and discuss the Parish Traffic Report:

The above report was circulated to the members prior to this meeting. Cllr Bradford briefly ran through the report and asked members for comments on the recommendations. Following a lengthy discussion between the members on various aspects of the report, it was proposed by Cllr Bradford that this report be presented to the residents at a future meeting to gauge local opinion. This was seconded by Cllr Shimmen with 8 votes for and 2 against. The date and venue of the meeting will be decided in the near future. 
4391

To discuss and consider the potential acquisition of Seagrove Bay Public Conveniences:

Following his attendance at the last Parish Council meeting, Mr Mark Pacy made a formal approach to the Parish Council to seek support for the above scheme. Mr Pacy would like to purchase the current toilet block and associated land from the IW Council, demolish it and re-site a new toilet block to allow him to create vehicular access to his property. His intention is to then hand the asset over to the Parish Council who would then be responsible for its upkeep and maintenance. The Parish Council had previously passed a resolution to inform the IW Council that they were not prepared to take on responsibility of the toilets in their current dilapidated condition. Cllr Turner proposed that the Parish Council should write to the IW Council to state that they support the scheme in principal but are not prepared to commit to it financially at this stage. This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher with 9 votes for and 1 abstention.
4392
To further discuss the tree safety report following the agreed inspection:

The Clerk circulated a précis of the recommended full internal inspection report to the members (Minute No 4376). The report showed that the 2 trees concerned are not a health and safety concern and require no further action at this stage. However, the Clerk recommended that some remedial work that was outlined in the main report be carried out. It was proposed by Cllr Rayner that this work be carried out. This was seconded by Cllr Tuson and agreed unanimously by the members.
4393
To agree Dinghy Park fees 2015 / 16:
It was proposed by Cllr Thomas-Foxley that the Dinghy Park fees remain unchanged for the next financial year. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman with 9 votes for and 1 vote against.
 4394
Correspondence:
The following items were reported

East Green Residents – Copy of letter to head teacher, Nettlestone Primary School
IWMDDF – Thank you for the £50 grant

IWC – Change to waste collection days for Christmas and New Year

Armed Forces Day – Grant Application request letter
The following items were circulated
IWC – Treework – Lower Flat, Woodside, Pier Road
IWC – Treework – 52, Horestone Drive, Seaview

IWC – LA03 – Lily’s Coffee Shop

4395
Finances:

i)  The following receipts were noted:-

            Allotments - £53.00
            Dinghy Park - £50.00

            Xmas Trees - £275.00

            Interest - £1.81

            £5000.00 transferred from 30 day account to current account
     ii)    The following payments were approved:-

            M.A Pink - £944.69 (Salary)

            M.A Pink - £183.54 (Expenses)

            (Telephone / Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £72.00; Postage - £21.20; 

            Stationery/Ink Cartridges - £39.03; Miscellaneous (Knowhow Cloud 

            Subscription Renewal - £30.00 – (Minute No 4364 (v)); VAT - £7.81

            HMRC - £328.27 (3 Months Tax and N.I Contributions)

            Thompsons Plants - £675.00 (5 Christmas Trees) (Minute No 4374)
            MJC Tree Services - £1188.00 (Internal Inspection) (Minute No 4376)
            Bembridge PC - £850.26 (Kerry Fields Play Area Repairs) (Minute No 

            4339)

            SLCC - £149.00 (Membership renewal)
            St Peter’s Hall - £60.00 (3 PC Meetings)
            IW College - £179.00 (Clerks basic book keeping course) (Minute No 

            4349) 

            Island Roads - £2092.39 (Christmas tree erection and disposal) 

            (Minute No 4374)  
    iii)    Income/Expenditure update to 30.11.2014:
            The Clerk circulated the above document for consideration and 
            comment. There were no questions from the members and the report

            was noted.

.

    iv)    To consider the following grant applications

            RBL / Remembrance Day Wreath:

            It was proposed by Cllr Kalaher that £100 be donated. This was 

            seconded by Cllr Tuson and agreed unanimously by the members. 

            Armed Forces Day:
            The Clerk will find out how much was donated last year and report 

            back to the Parish Council Meeting in January for consideration by

            the members.

     v)    To Consider Draft Precept 2015 / 2016
            The Clerk circulated draft budget figures to the finance working party

            and the members. It was decided that the final decision on the precept

            will be decided at the next Parish Council meeting in January.

    vi)    To consider the Clerks enrolment for CILCA in 2015

            It was proposed by Cllr Kalaher that the Clerk register for the CILCA 

            course as soon as possible. This was seconded by Cllr Thomas-

            Foxley and agreed unanimously by the members. 

   vii)     To note the Clerk’s Pay Increment from January 1st 2015
             It was noted by the members that the Clerk will receive a pay 

             increment that commences on January 1st 2015. 

4396
Information and Report:
Apart from thanking Cllr Jarman for her mince pies, the Chairman thanked everyone and wished them a merry Christmas.
There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 8.42    pm.
…………………………………….

Chairman 19th January 2015  
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